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human rights abuses
By Katie Rose Quandt, Mother Jones

Following widespread allegations of wrongdoing in both the
Beijing and Sochi Olympics, human rights protections will be
added to the contracts signed by future Olympic host cities.
The International Olympic Committee’s president presented this
change to Human Rights Watch at an October 21 meeting.

The new language will contractually require host countries to
“take  all  necessary  measures  to  ensure  that  development
projects necessary for the organization of the Games comply
with  local,  regional,  and  national  legislation,  and
international agreements and protocols, applicable in the host
country with regard to planning, construction, protection of
the environment, health, safety, and labour laws.”

These changes make the human rights requirements for Olympic
host cities more explicit than ever before, particularly with
the mentions of health, environmental, and labor concerns. The
new “international agreements and protocols” rule makes it
clear that hosts will be required to abide by laws like the
International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, which
prohibits  forced  labor,  arbitrary  arrest  or  detention,
sentence without trial, and protects freedoms of assembly,
religion, and opinion.
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